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Press Release 

Congratulation on the Blessed Eid al-Adha 

Allahu Akbar Allahu Akbar Allahu Akbar La Ilaha Ila Allah…Allahu Akbar Allahu 

Akbar wa Lillahi Alhamd 

(Translated) 

It pleases Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah of Jordan to come forth to the mighty Muslim 

Ummah in general and specifically the Muslims in Jordan, the land of gathering and 

union, with the most beautiful verses of congratulations and good wishes on the 

blessed Eid al-Adha, asking Allah the Almighty to accept the Muslims’ obedience and 

to release the imprisoned and detained dawah carriers who work for the victory of 

Islam and the implementation of its laws. We also ask the Almighty to ease the agony 

of the distressed Muslims in ash-Sham, Iraq, Afghanistan, Myanmar and the other 

Muslim countries, and we ask the Almighty to accept the hajj of the pilgrims and that 

they may reach their homes and families safe. We, as well, ask Him (swt) that the 

next Eid will reach us while Allah (swt) have bestowed the Muslim Ummah with 

victory, power, security and living under the rules of Islam in the second Khilafah 

Rashidah (Righteous Caliphate) on the Methodology of the Prophethood, in which 

Islam and its people will be strong and Kufr and its people will be degraded – He is 

the All Hearing and the Answerer. 

May Allah (swt) accept your obedience and may every year be a joy. 
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